
December 4, 2017 Continued Noise Complaints – Jet Noise 
 

Ms. Tricia L. DeBleeckere 

Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 

121 7th Place East STE 350, St. Paul, MN 55101 

 

RE: Big Blue Continued Noise Complaints – Jet Noise not resolved 

 

 

Dear Ms. DeBleeckere 

Big Blue turbines 8 and 9 are extremely loud, but Big Blue claims they have “resolved” the noise 

problems.  This past weekend, December 2nd and December 3rd, 2017 the jet noise from the turbines 

were so loud we could not endure it any longer so we had to leave our farm to get away from the noise.  

The noise is best described by a non-stop concussion that never stops and is amplified by both T8 and T9 

causing the jet noise at the same time. 

We know Big Blue has some major Site Permit deviations and the Project will be under review by the 

PUC in the first quarter of 2018.  Until then, I request T8 and T9 be suspended during the interim so we 

can get some relief from the alleged illegal turbines that were supposedly never modeled for noise, and 

never submitted the 18 month post construction noise study. 

Big Blue has said they have “fixed” the jet noise from the G97’s.  Once again, just because they said it, 

doesn’t mean it was actually done.  Therefore I ask the Site Permit be suspended until the PUC and Big 

Blue can fix each issue, or revoke the Site Permit completely so decommissioning can begin. 

 

Sincerely, 

Dan Moore 
Farmer 
Blue Earth, Mn 
  

 


